

October 21, 2011.

Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P. O. Box 2319 2300 Yonge Street, 27<sup>th</sup> Floor Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

RE: OEB File No: EB-2011-0274

Rideau St. Lawrence Distribution Inc. - 2012 Electricity Rate Application

In its letter of March 1, 2011, Rideau St. Lawrence Distribution Inc. (RSL) was identified as one of the LDC's scheduled to submit a Cost of Service Application for 2012 Electricity Distribution Rates.

In our letter of August 18<sup>th</sup>, 2011 to the Board Secretary, RSL requested an extension until October 21, 2011. RSL is not able to meet the October 21<sup>st</sup>, 2011 date, but will make our submission ASAP, later this year.

Extra time is required to prepare a complete and accurate application, which includes the most current models issued or revised by the Board (some were issued and or revised after the original filing deadline of August 26, 2011), and meets all of the Boards filing requirements.

Please contact us if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Allan Beckstead

Chief Financial Officer